
 

  

ISSUE 1 |  3rd February 2022 

FEBRUARY 
 
Thursday 3rd Year 5/6 Parent 

camp information 
session via Zoom 

  7pm 
 
Friday 4th  Year ¾ & 5/6 Beach 

Discovery session 
 
Wed 9th   Beginning of Year 

Mass 
  POSTPONED DUE 

TO COVID 
 
Thurs 10th- Year 5/6 Leadership 
Fri 11th    Conference 
 
Tues 15th  Transition and 

wellbeing 
discussions 

  via Zoom 
  3.30-7.30pm 
 
Thurs 17th  P&F AGM Meeting 
  ALL WELCOME 
  Venue TBC 
 
Fri 18th  Year 5/6 Gallery 

Excursion 
  
 
 
 
 

   

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

Welcome to the 2022 school year! Despite all the challenges of a Summer break, interrupted 

by COVID for many of our staff and families, our students have returned with great energy and 

excitement and we look forward to a wonderful year ahead.  

On Tuesday, 50 Prep students began their school journey with happy smiles and high energy, 

while we also welcomed a further 25 new students in Years 1-6. In total, we now have 294 

students and 39 members of staff!  We welcome students and families who have begun their 

school journey with us this year and hope that Lisieux provides you with a positive school 

experience and a true sense of community and connection. Please see a full list of staff and 

their contact details later in this edition of The Tide. Prior to the commencement of students 

on Tuesday, staff spent three days on site engaging in formation and teamwork activities, as 

well as preparing for the arrival of students. As a staff team, we are very much looking forward 

to establishing or continuing partnerships with families, and to sharing relationships built on 

mutual trust and respect. 

Over the break, staff member Siobhan Staunton married Stephen Brooks and we congratulate 

them and wish them a happy future together. Georgia Martin also became engaged to Zac 

May and we wish them every happiness as well. Gerard Douglas and his wife Aimee welcomed 

a new baby boy, Lennox James. Gerard will take some carers’ leave for the first weeks of term, 

as baby Lenny is currently being cared for in Geelong Hospital neonatal unit, after being 

transferred closer to home from the Mercy Hospital. For the first weeks of Term One, Leesa 

McNamara is replacing Gerard’s teaching duties, working with Gen Audley in Acacia 2 (Year 1). 

We have welcomed the following new staff this term: Amanda Duthie (Carmel Rouge/Prep); 

Gen Audley (Acacia 2/ Year 1); Emma Clancy (Spotted Eucalypt 2 / Year 2); Amy Bateman 

(Grevillea 1 / Year 3/4); Rhiannon Evans (Grevillea 2 / Year 3/4); Jake Otto (Golden Wattle 1/ 

Year 3/4); Paul Duncan (Scentbark / Year 5/6); Brydie Harman (Classroom Support / tutoring); 

Andrea Tierney (replacement Learning Support Officer for 3 weeks); Naomi Gador 

(Occupational Therapist). A very warm welcome to all new members of our team! 
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To encourage the most successful outcomes for students at school, it is vital to establish a positive home / school partnership. 

We encourage parents to feel welcome to make an appointment with your child’s teacher, or a member of the school 

leadership team, should you wish to discuss any concerns you may have with your child’s learning or social emotional 

development. Your child’s teacher should be the first point of contact if you have any concerns and I recommend that you 

email them in the first instance, after which they can respond to you by phone or set up a meeting at a mutually convenient 

time. Please also know that I am always more than happy to assist with any concerns. You are always welcome to contact me 

by phone or email or make a time for a chat. We also encourage you to become involved in your child’s education by assisting 

with reading programs, on excursions, Friday Flow, or special events. If you would like to be involved, please ensure you have a 

valid Working with Children Check. 

Our weekly newsletter is our main source of communication with families. Please do read it each Thursday. In particular, the 

regular dates are important to note. Each Lisieux family should have received a hard copy annual calendar and you can also 

access this via our website under the drop-down tab ‘Our School’.  Each family will also receive a SeeSaw access code, as a 

means of staying in touch with what is happening in your child’s classroom. You will also receive notifications of school 

excursions and activities via Operoo, an email correspondence. Coming up in Week 3 we will conduct Transition and Wellbeing 

Discussions via zoom, a great opportunity to chat with your child’s teacher about your child. 

It really is fantastic to be back on board for the new school year. We are looking forward to experiencing a wonderful school 

year together. 

God’s blessings for the week ahead, 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

A big congratulations to Dale and Alana on the safe arrival of  
their precious son 
Bowie 
Completely adored little brother to Airlie and Lulu.  
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Susan Ryan                      Principal susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au                                                            

James Flint Deputy Principal                                               james.flint@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Ron Dando Religious Education & Stewardship 

Innovation Leader 
Ronald.dando@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Gerard Douglas               Learning Diversity and Pedagogy 
Leader 

Gerard.douglas@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 
Fiona Thompson Reception Manager Fiona.thompson@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Brooke Walsh Enrolment Registrar  brooke.walsh@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

PREP TEAM 
Jessica Breuer Carmel White Educator Jessica.breuer@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Brienca Dries                   Carmel Bleu Educator Brienca.dries@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Amanda Duthie Carmel Rouge Educator Amanda.duthie@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Angella Clifford Prep Learning Support Officer              angella.clifford@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

YEAR 1 / 2 TEAM 

Mikaila Hicks Acacia 1 Educator (Year 1) mikaila.hicks@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Genevieve Audley Acacia 2 Educator (Year 1)  genevieve.audley@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Gerard Douglas* Acacia 2 Educator (Year 1)  Gerard.douglas@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Leesa McNamara Acacia 2 Educator (*February 

replacement for Gerard Douglas) 
leesa.mcnamara@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Carly Finn Waratah Educator (Year 1) Carly.finn@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Joanne Baldrey Year 1 Learning Support Officer Joanne.baldrey@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Adrian Mancini Spotted Eucalypt 1 Educator (Year 
2) 

Adrian.mancini@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Emma Clancy Spotted Eucalypt 2 Educator (Year 
2) 

Emma.clancy@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Dalton Clough Year 2 Learning Support Officer Dalton.clough@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

YEAR 3/4 TEAM 

Jake Otto Golden Wattle 1 Educator Jake.otto@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Siobhan Brooks Golden Wattle 2 Educator Siobhan.brooks@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Amy Bateman Grevillea 1 Educator Amy.bateman@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Rhiannon Evans Grevillea 2 Educator Rhiannon.evans@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Emily Magill Year 3/4 Learning Support Officer Emily.magill@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Carla Fraser Year 3/4 Learning Support Officer Carla.fraser@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

YEAR 5/6 TEAM 

Matthew Curry Silver Banksia 1 matthew.curry@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Laura Gillett Silver Banksia 2 laura.gillett@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Paul Duncan Scentbark Paul.duncan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Simone McEwan Year 5 / 6 Learning Support Officer simone.mcewan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Jordan Rossi Year 5 / 6 Learning Support Officer jordan.rossi@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

SPECIALIST TEAM 
Miranda McCluskey              Literacy  Intervention        miranda.mccluskey@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Holly Moody 100 Languages / The Arts Educator Holly.moody@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Tess Righetti 100 Languages / The Arts Educator Therese.righetti@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Jessie Mackinnon  The Growth Project Educator Jessie.mackinnon@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Dean Roberts Mind & Body Educator Dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Candice Delaney The Book Garden Educator Candice.delaney@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Brydie Harman Classroom support / tutor Brydie.harman@lisieux.catholic.edu.au  

Lylia Beaux Language Assistant Lylia.beaux@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

STAFF 

Katherine Stanley School Psychologist Katherine.stanley@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Naomi Gador School Occupational Therapist Naomi.gador@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Andrea Walker Risk and Compliance Officer Andrea.walker@lisieux.catholic.edu.au  

Lisieux Staff Team 2021 
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We are grateful for the compliance of families in ensuring that Year 3-6 students understand the importance of wearing masks 

at school. We ask that you ensure that your child brings a fresh mask/s each day and recommend it is named and / or easily 

identifiable if possible. 

For the next four weeks, Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) will be available for collection from school once a fortnight. We aim to be 

able to provide one box per student each fortnight (initially we were not supplied with enough for one per child but hopefully 

this is now rectified). We encourage rapid testing to take place at home before school each Monday and Thursday. As 

previously advised, if your child records a positive result, they must remain in isolation for 7 days and Susan Ryan must be 

advised directly via email: susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

UNIFORM MATTERS 

PE uniform should be worn on the following days for respective classes this year, commencing next week: 

 

Prep: Tuesday and Friday 

Year 1/2 : Wednesday and Friday 

Year 3/4: Thursday and Friday 
Year 5/6: Monday and Friday            
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LUNCH ORDERS 

Lunch orders will be available from next Thursday 10 February, and on subsequent Thursdays throughout the term. 

Orders must be completed online by the preceding Tuesday. 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

 


